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Friedens United Church of Christ  

October 2018 Newsletter 

From the  

Pastorõs Desk 

As people who live by faith, I am sometimes surprised by the way we approach things like 

healing.  There are some folks out there who suggest that if you had more faith than you would 

receive a miracle.  I believe that we all experience ups and downs in our life, that some people 

prosper and others seem to fail, and that being a Christian doesnôt mean that our lives are 

going to be worry and pain free.  Jesus did not promise easy lives for His people. 

Recently a radio pastor gave the best response one could get concerning faith and 

healing.  With a calm, wise, and grandfatherly voice, the pastor sought to reassure and 

melt the fear that was surrounding a woman who had called in to the radio show. 

A lady on the broadcast, who was obviously crying, said, ñPastor, I was born blind, and 

Iôve been blind all my life.  I donôt mind being blind but I have some well meaning friends 

who tell me that if I had more faith, I could be healed.ò 

This was evidently causing this woman some distress.  Not only was she blind, but 

some of her so-called friends were telling her it was her fault.  If she just had enough 

faith, God would heal her. 

The radio pastor asked her something that I felt was quite humorous and yet also right 

on target.  ñTell me,ò he asked this blind lady, ñdo you carry one of those white canes?ò  

ñYes I do,ò she replied.  ñThen,ò said the radio pastor, ñthe next time someone says that, 

hit them over the head with the cane; then say, óIf you had more faith, that wouldnôt 

hurt!ôò
1 

What a great statement.  Healing is not proportional to our faith.  So, please do not carry guilt 

with you that is based on the amount of faith you have.  Christian men and women have 

always suffered, and prayers are not answered according to how much faith you have.  But, be 

assured that our God loves you no matter what your physical, mental or spiritual condition.  We 

can always find comfort in the knowledge that we are loved. 

Join me in worship on Sunday as we bring our aches and pains, worries and joys with us, to 

worship the Lord and giver of life. 

Yours in Christ, 

 

 

The Rev. Dr. Tyson L. Frey, Pastor  

 

1King Duncan, άDo You Believe in Miracles?έ 5ȅƴŀƳƛŎ tǊŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ, July-September, 2018, 66.  
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION NEWS 

YOUTH GROUP:  The Friedens Youth Group is jumping in with both feet forward!  If you 

are in sixth grade or older, you are welcome to be a part of our group.  Friends are always 

welcome to attend our events and are encouraged!   

Wilcox Corn Maze, Friday, October 5, 6:30 pm.  We will meet in the church parking 

lot then carpool to the farm.  With over 8 miles of trails that wind through a 25-acre 

maze of corn, this will surely be an exciting adventure!  Kids and adults are 

welcome!  Cost is $6/person.  Contact Tonya or Lynn if you plan to attend. 

Oley Halloween Parade, Saturday, October 20, 1 pm.  We will be entering a float and 

handing out candy and water bottles to people along the parade route.  We will meet 

at the church at 12 pm to assemble and register the float.  Please let Tonya or Lynn 

know if you can help. 

Trunk or Treat, Saturday, October 20, 2:30-4 pm.  We are looking for people to 

bring their decorated cars, trucks or vans for Trunk or Treat in the church parking 

lot.  Decorate your vehicle any way you like (please keep it fun, not scary).  Kids 

will then trick-or-treat from trunk-to-trunk to receive goodies you provide.  There 

will also be games, food, a jump house and story time.  Donations of candy, Halloween-themed 

baked goods, prizes and monetary donations (in an envelope marked Trunk or Treat) are 

greatly appreciated.  Please let Tonya or Lynn know what you will be donating. 

POST CONFIRMATION HIGH SCHOOL CLASS:  Attention High School Youth!!  

You are invited to participate in a Sunday morning class.  We have started a new 

class and have great teachers waiting to share the faith with you.  Some of the 

classes will be held off-site as the focus is on a variety of interests.  Talk to Kurt Weiser, Mark 

Kelly, Justin Boyer or Rev. Frey for more details. 

BIBLE STUDYðTHE BOOK OF REVELATION:  The class is meeting and we'd love to 

have you join us at 9 am on Sunday morning.  We are using some Serendipity material along 

with material from Dr. Greg Cary of Lancaster Theological Seminary.  Rev. Frey is using some 

of his own study material and the class is filled with discussion, thoughtful discernment, and 

lots of laughter.  Drop by for a cup of coffee and a good Bible Study session. 

NEW MEMBERS CLASSES:  New member classes are being held on Sunday 

mornings.  October 7 at 8 a.m. will be the second class for this group of prospective 

members.  See any Elder or Pastor Frey if you would like to join the congregation. 

ADULT CONFIRMATION:  A few adults who were never confirmed are currently working with 

Pastor Frey in preparation for joining the Friedens Congregation.  These adults are excited 

about learning the many things which make up the Christian faith.  Please pray for them as 

they prepare to join the church by way of the Rite of Confirmation on October 14. 

YOUTH CONFIRMATION:  Four young girls from our congregation 

enjoyed a Confirmation retreat at Camp Swatara on the September 

28-30 weekend.  The theme of the retreat centered on being a 

servant of Christ Jesus.  Bible study, dramatic skits, worship, 

games, meditation, and lots of good food filled the weekend.  A big 

thank you goes to Sherry Sexton, Lynn Boyer, and the parents of 

the Confirmands for making the weekend successful. 
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Property Committee:  See Air Conditioning update.  Carpeting will be installed in the Choir 

Room before the end of August. 

Mission Team:  Blessing of the Food Pantry Back Packs took place in July.  CWS needs funds 

and/or cleaning bucket kits as well as hygiene kits for Pine Grove and Tower City.  Sue will 

contact the Mission Team Members through e-mail to get approval to purchase supplies and to 

seek volunteers to put the kits together.  These supplies will also need to be delivered to 

Schuylkill County by Friedens UCC if possible.  

Christian Education:  A planning meeting will be held next week for the 2018–2019 year.  

Leadership continues to search for Christian Education Committee members and teachers. 

Youth Group:  Kick off meeting is scheduled for September 16.  They are in the planning 

stages for ñTrunk or Treatò on October 20, and a trip to Sight and Sound on November 8.  

Womenôs Guild:  Reports a successful Church Picnic.  They are also wondering if they can 

wash the American Flag.  A suggestion was made to purchase a new American Flag and a 

Christian Flag.  Eleanor Henne will approach the group to check on that possibility.  

Fasnacht Committee:  Met two weeks ago and after exploring several options, a mission trip is 

being planned for the summer of 2019 to Florida.  Still ravaged from the hurricanes of 2017, a 

coalition continues to work on the damage. One of the UCC churches has dormitory type 

rooms, kitchen facilities and for $12/night, up to 24 volunteers can stay there.  The possibility 

of a more local mission trip was discussed.  More details will follow as soon as they have made 

the decision as to the mission location.   

The next meeting is scheduled for  September 11, 2018 at 7 pm. 

Our web site is changing to help you more!  When you visit 

www.friedensuccoley.org you will find new tabs and up-to-date information.  Check 

out the News Feed tab for announcements and the Calendar tab for all activities 

going on at Friedens.  Contact the church office if you have an announcement or 

information you would like posted on the web site. 

FRIEDENS WEBSITE 

When doing your online shopping please consider using AmazonSmile for your purchases.  

AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for you to support Friedens UCC every time you 

shop—at no cost to you!  Friedens recently received a donation in the amount of $24.57 from 

Amazon Smile—for doing nothing at all!  On your first visit to smile.amazon.com, you will need 

to select Friedens United Church of Christ in Oley, PA to receive donations 

before you start shopping.  Your selection will be remembered and every 

purchase you make at smile.amazon.com will result in a 0.5% donation to 

Friedens UCC.  You will have the same shopping experience as traditional 

Amazon and Amazon Prime.   

AMAZON SMILE 
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CONSISTORY MEETING HIGHLIGHTS - August 14, 2018 

IN ATTENDANCE:  Craig Conrad, Ron Klein, Eleanor Henne, Sue Henne, Pastor Frey, Mark 

Hoch, Brian Ott, Diane Cappa, Russ Leach, Lee Miller, Cindy Conrad (Treasurer), and Shirley 

Riegel-Ferreri 

The minutes of the July 10, 2018 meeting were approved as amended: ñLee Miller was 

present at the meetingéò and ñThe consistory will make a decision as to discontinue the use 

of the safe deposit box following investigation of the contents.ò  The search continues for a 

key, which begs the question, who is on the approved list?  The bank is unable to divulge the 

names of the key holders,  This investigation continues.  

TREASURERôS REPORT:  All of the bills to this date totaling approximately $15,000 for the air 

conditioning have been paid out of the checking account.  Donations have exceeded the 

payments and nothing has been moved at this point from the Building Fund.  A motion was 

made and carried to approve the Treasurerôs Report and to pay all bills and salaries.   

OLD BUSINESS 

Air Conditioning Update:  New registers have been installed in the sanctuary, the progress is 

good as it moves toward completion.  Framework for the vents are against the ceiling and the  

egg shell color blends well with the existing structure. 

NEW BUSINESS 

There are bats in the belfry.  While working on the air conditioning system, it was discovered 

that there are 75-100 bats making this area their home. The guano is dropping on the workers 

making working conditions extremely difficult.  Craig is working with JC Ehrlich Company who 

have proposed two options.  Due to the bat babies, this job will need to wait until the babies 

mature.  In the meantime a tarp will be used to deflect the debris. 

Lee Miller reported that church members have called his attention to the sign in the parking lot 

which reads ñAcidityò and needs to read ñActivity.ò  The Property Committee will be advised to 

correct this sign. 

PASTORôS REPORT 

Rev. Frey summarized and presented all details and statistics for the month of July 2018.  This 

included highlights such as the ñHappy Birthday America IIò worship on July 1. Two funeral 

services were conducted and four new members were received into membership on July 29. 

The Pastor and Cathy thank the church for their week of vacation.   

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Personnel Committee:  The Consistory continued its review of the revised Policies and 

Procedures Manual. The policies on Office Holidays, Leave of Absence, and Vacations were 

the focus of this meetingôs review.  

Young at Heart:  Barnyard Bingo is scheduled for August, no September meeting, Octoberôs 

topic will be Home Security, no November meeting, and December topic is to be determined. 

Ron sent three condolence cards in July. 

Music & Worship:  Jake is having issues with other church groups getting outside music 

without his consent or the Music & Worship Committeeôs knowledge.  In an effort to clarify the 

situation, Jake needs to know before anyone is hired for special music.  A suggestion was 

made to arrange for sponsors of special music.  He is purchasing new music and has already 

spent the allotted funds for the music ministry. 
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We are quickly approaching the end of the 2018 Hoagie Season.  Our final 

Hoagie Sale is Thursday, November 1 with orders due on Sunday, October 

28.  The cost per hoagie is $6.  If you would like to place an order, use the 

sign-up sheet in the Narthex, call the Church Office at 610-987-3536 during 

regular office hours or leave a message on the Hoagie Hotline at 610-987-

3536, ext. 3 any other time.  If you have any order changes after the order deadline, please 

contact Jeff Parkhouse (phone 215-272-7451, e-mail jeff.parkhouse@comcast.net) or Jeff 

Shearer (phone 610-921-2896, e-mail jlshear1@verizon.net). 

YOUNG AT HEART 

HOAGIE PROJECT 

The acronym, KISS, has several meanings.  One is: Keep It Simple Stupid.  

Ours is: Keep It Safe and Secure.    Please join us on Thursday, October 25 

(note change of date) at 10 am in Weidner Hall.  Jim Bucciaglia will show us 

ways to keep our home as safe and secure as we can in todayôs environment.  

Jim is vice president and partner of SAH, Inc. in Shillington and is well qualified 

to guide us in steps to take to Keep It Safe and Secure.  Please contact Ron or Naomi Klein at 

610-929-4898 if you have any questions concerning this program. 

Mark Your Calendars:  There will be no meeting in November due to the Church Bazaar 

preparations.  We will have our Christmas Party (weather permitting) on Thursday, December 

20 at 10 am.   

Remember:  The challenges in life should make us better, not bitter. 

WOMENõS GUILD 

On Monday, October 8 at 6 pm we will hold a short business meeting to discuss 

Bazaar details and hold an election of officers.  We will then prepare the beef for 

soup for the Bazaar.  On Monday, November 5 at 6 pm we will hold a short 

business meeting then prepare the turkey for soup for the Bazaar.  We will bake 

cookies on Wednesday November 7 and Thursday, November 8 from 8 am to 4 

pm and 6 pm to 8 pm.  Pie baking will be on Wednesday, November 14, Thursday, November 

15 and Friday, November 16, beginning at 8 am.  Please join us! 

We will gather on Saturday, October 6 at 10 am near the church parking lot  

for a Blessing of the Animals service.  Bring your dogs, cats, fish, chickens, 

horses, frogs, ducks and mice for a special blessing.  The service will last 

approximately one-half hour.  Join us for a time of remembering the 

blessings of God's creation. 

BLESSING OF THE ANIMALS 
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MISSION TEAM  

Your generous support of our FUND-RAISING EFFORTS has again been fruitful and allowed 

the Mission Team to:   

- Continue providing stamps and cards for our Caring Connections Team so they can stay in    

touch with congregation members. 

- Provide the prizes for the church picnic games. 

- Purchase hoagies for Veterans each month during the sales. 

- Continue sending store coupons to our military personnel. 

- Provide 15 cleaning buckets filled with supplies for flood clean-up in Schuylkill County. 

- Finance the purchase of a bat house to protect our resident bats. 

Mission Team member Jay Estep will be volunteering at the VETERANS SOCIAL 

CENTER  to fill in when Doug and Liz Graybill are not available to manage the 

operation of the Center.  This is truly an example of hands-on mission work!    

We will be collecting canned goods for delivery to the Veterans Social Center in recognition of 

VETERANS DAY on November 11.  Please help us make this an impressive amount of food to 

share with the veterans. 

Plans are under way for the MISSION TEAM YARD SALE on Saturday, April 27.  Now is a 

good time to start gathering items you no longer want or need, so you can participate in this fun 

and money-making event. 

The BUDGET for next year is being created.  If you have ideas for areas of need 

which should be receiving our attention or funds, please let any Mission Team 

member know your feelings.  This is your Mission Team which you support, so your 

input is important.  Thank you! 

We will not have a separate Food Pantry collection during October as we typically 

do on the first Sunday of each month.  The HARVEST HOME FOOD PANTRY 

COLLECTION is currently underway through October 14.  Donation items include 

canned vegetables, paper products, canned meat and boxed cereal.   

For the month of November we will be collecting Thanksgiving themed items 

for the Oley Valley Food Pantry.  Donation items include canned vegetables 

(carrots, corn, green beans and peas), canned yams/sweet potatoes, canned 

pie filling (apple, cherry and pumpkin), canned evaporated milk, and boxed pie 

crust mix.  Pie kits will be assembled for each of the pie filling varieties and 

taken to the food pantry along with the rest of the monthly collection.  The Food Pantry 

coordinators would like to thank everyone from our congregation for their continued 

contributions and support! 

A big thank you to those who helped decorate the church for harvest home.  The church looked 

beautiful and very festive for the fall season! 

Those of you who are walking in the 2018 CROP HUNGER WALK, please do not 

forget that the date is Sunday, October 7.  The walk is being held at Grings Mill and 

the start time for the walk is 1:30 pm.  All walkers are asked to be at Grings Mill by 

the mill no later than 1 pm so that we can get a group picture prior to the start of the 

walk.   
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Please keep the COUPONS coming in which supports our military who are stationed 

in Guam.  So far to date, we have sent 52.78 pounds of coupons to Guam along with 

Box Tops for Education!  We are well on our way to surpassing the amount of 

coupons that we sent to Guam last year, so please keep up the great effort and let's 

see what our total coupon weight is by the end of the year.  Also a huge thank you to those of 

you who cut out coupons for usé Your efforts are truly greatly appreciated!!! 

ENVIRONMENTAL TIP:    Please donôt trash your used ink or toner cartridges. 

Used cartridges will take more than 1000 years to decompose in a 

landfill.  Some cartridges can be refilled.  If not, you can recycle yours at Best 

Buy or see if your library collects them as a fund-raiser.  You could also go to 

tonerrecycle.net for instructions on how to mail them to be recycled. 

PRAYER LIST 

Please keep the following members and friends in your prayers:   

Frank Arters, Thelma Christman, Hank Hyde (nephew of Pastor & Mrs. Frey), 

Suzanne Klein (daughter in-law of Ron & Naomi Klein), Paul Ritter (friend of Ron 

& Naomi Klein), Lexi Thomas, Helen Wesley and Linda Youse. 

Please keep those serving to protect our country in your prayers, especially:  

Ethan Fox, Jimmy Gresh, Josh Gresh, Emily Hain, Ryan Kardoley, Sam McMaster and Michael 

Boyer. 

Please keep in special prayer: 

All those affected by Hurricane Florence, the first responders who put their lives at risk bringing 

help and comfort, and the volunteers who through disaster relief efforts make a difference. 

CHURCH DIRECTORY 

Friedens has received many new members since our last Church Directory was published in 

2013, and the consistory has decided that it is time for an update.  The Church Directory 

Committee (Kelsey Feeg, Pastor Frey, Harold Hoch, Melissa Leach, Carol Miller, Bruce Smith 

and Ron Klein) recently met with a representative from Lifetouch. (Lifetouch does a lot of 

school yearbooks and directories for churches.)  Family and individual pictures will be taken on 

Thursday, November 8 and Friday, November 9, from 2 to 9 pm each day, and Saturday, 

November 10 from 10 am to 5 pm. The appointment scheduling process, which is being 

held before and after our Sunday morning worship services, has already started.  It is important 

for you to schedule an appointment if you want to be included in the new directory.  If you 

cannot come to the church for a photo session, please contact Carol Miller at 610-987-3504. 

We will be using Sunday School rooms on the lower level for the picture taking 

studios.  Lifetouch has told us that family pictures will be available before 

Christmas.  Directories may be available in December, but definitely will be 

available in January.  Volunteers are needed to help with the logistics associated 

with this project.  If you would like to help or if you have any questions, please 

talk to Carol Miller or Naomi and Ron Klein.    

http://tonerrecycle.net

